
 
 

  

 

Irthlingborough Nursery and Infant 
School Newsletter  
February 2020 Issue 11 
 

s 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

UPCOMING SCHOOL DATES    

Please see below upcoming dates.  A calendar of events can be found on our website: 

 

Homework hand in Fridays - 14th February and 6th March 

Parent Reading- 8.50am Wednesday 26th February, Friday 13th March, Wednesday 1st April 

Choir at Huxlow for a Music Festival- 

6pm 
13th Feb 

  
Return to School  8.50am 24th Feb 

Mental Health Awareness Mufti! 14th Feb 
  Book Fair- use your book tokens which 

are coming out soon. 
26th Feb- 2nd 
March 

Year Two Valentine coffee afternoon 14th Feb   Year Two Maths workshop- 9am 3rd March 

Family Valentine’s disco- book your 
tickets now! 

14th Feb 
  

Sloth Class assembly- 9am 11th March 

Break up for Half Term 3.15pm 14th Feb   Monkey Class assembly- 9am 18th March 

Keep Irthlingborough Tidy 

Our school council have been concerned about the 

amount of litter on the streets of Irthlingborough. 

They are working with the town council and have 

produced posters to be displayed locally. 

 

NEWSLETTERS 

View past and 

present newsletters 

here…. 

 

 

Twitter 

Click here to go to 

our Twitter feed on 

our website 

 

 

WE LOVE READING! 

The children have loved the parent reading session this 

term. Reading is key to all the children’s learning and 

this is why it is a priority in our development plan for 

improvement. The children in the main school read 

every day in a dedicated reading session with their 

class. They read with their teacher twice a week in a 

guided reading session - teaching the skills of reading 

with learning matched to the child’s stage of reading. 

The children also get read to everyday with a class 

reader. This can be a short picture book or longer 

chapter book. We are looking at changing how our 

scheme reading books come home so they are more 

accurately matched by the child’s stage of reading. We 

will be sending out reading information soon.  

KEEP READING! 

 

All the Reception children loved their visit to the 

local library. We are so lucky to have such a great 

resource in Irthlingborough! We love our town! 

https://www.irthlingborough-inf.northants.sch.uk/news-events/calendar
https://www.irthlingborough-inf.northants.sch.uk/news-events/newsletters
https://www.irthlingborough-inf.northants.sch.uk/news-events/newsletters
https://www.irthlingborough-inf.northants.sch.uk/news-events/newsletters
https://www.irthlingborough-inf.northants.sch.uk/home
https://www.irthlingborough-inf.northants.sch.uk/home
https://www.irthlingborough-inf.northants.sch.uk/home


 

Small Change Challenge 

Thank you parents for your support with our small change challenge. We 

will be continuing with the challenge after the half term holiday and we will 

have the final count at the end of the first week back. Year Two are excited 

about having an author to visit if they raise enough, Year One will benefit 

from finding out first hand about how exotic creatures are cared for after 

learning all about how to look after Monty! Reception will be watching 

chicks hatch and talking about growing and changing and Nursery will see 

eggs open into ducklings. These are additional experiences which will 

enhance the children’s learning and knowledge.  

 

   

Internet Safety day 11th February 2020 

The children all discussed aspects of being safe online. The children also had interesting talks about their  

digital footprint, thinking about how they use the internet. 

Please click this link to see some simple tips to keeping your child safe online. Stay safe online  

Online safety advice and support 

1. Visit Net Aware 
Get expert advice on the top apps, sites and games children are using, how to set up parental controls, latest 
news and more with Net Aware. 

2. Speak to an O2 guru in store 
They can help you set up parental controls. You don't have to be an O2 customer!     
 
3. Call the O2 NSPCC Advice Line 
For advice on how to set up parental controls, privacy settings or around social media, 
call 0808 8005002 to speak to one of our experts. 
 

 

SAFEGUARDING  

 

We take our Safeguarding responsibilities very seriously.  For more information visit our website.   If you have 

any safeguarding concerns, please contact one of these people as follows: 
 

Name & Safeguarding role Phone number Email address 

Mrs Marshall (Designated Safeguarding Lead)  01933  654900 
head@irthlingborough-
inf.northants-ecl.gov.uk 

Mrs Harvey (Designated Safeguarding Deputy) 01933  654900 tracy.harvey@iflt.org.uk 

Mrs Colquhoun (Designated Safeguarding Deputy) 01933  654900 lesley.colquhoun@iflt.org.uk 

 

We also have Miss Chapman, Mrs Wright and Mrs Luke who are also Designated Safeguarding Deputies and 

can be contacted through the main school number above.  

https://youtu.be/sz4EyUMUTro
https://www.net-aware.org.uk/
tel:0808%208005002
https://www.irthlingborough-inf.northants.sch.uk/parents/safeguarding


 

The Blue Butterfly project 

Thank you to PCSO Nadia for coming to talk to all the children in 

school about the Blue Butterfly Project, which encourages children 

to talk about any feelings of worry or concern. These feelings are 

described as butterflies and the children learn about safe butterflies 

and unsafe butterflies. It encouarges children to talk with safe 

adults about their 

feelings. 

We all have the right to feel safe all of the time. We have recently 

done a safety survey with our Year Two children. This helps us take 

into account our children’s views and address any areas which we 

can improve in school. This is very important to us as at school to 

support and guide our children and ensure they are safe as they 

grow and develop. This project is very similar to the work we all do 

in school called Protective Behaviours. This is an embedded part of 

our curriculum and the children regularly talk about the Hand of 

Trust and the safe adults they can talk too if they have any worries.  

The full powerpoint is on the school website for parents to read. If yo have any further questions please do 

not hesitate to contact your child’s class teacher.  

 

Coronavirus  

You will be aware from the news of the spread world wide of the Coronavirus. The 

government advice is very clear about stopping the spread of the virus through 

some simple methods such as washing hands and disposing of tissues once used. If 

you would like more information please use the government website. 

https://www.gov.uk/coronavirus 

 

Chowns Mill Roundabout 

As most of you will be aware there are major road works about to start on 

the Chowns Mill roundabout. We have a number of families that travel this 

way to school. Please can I urge parents travelling this way either in the 

mornings or at pick up time to leave earlier than normal as although most 

closures will be night and weekend closures we do not want parents and 

children to feel anxious about being late.  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Goodbye and good luck Mrs Bailey 

It is Mrs Bailey’s last day on Friday before starting 

her maternity leave. We all wish her well and look 

forward to meeting her new baby very soon. She 

has been working with Mrs Kitson this week to 

ensure there is a smooth handover for everyone. If 

you have any concerns, please contact Mrs Marshall. 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.gov.uk/guidance/wuhan-novel-coronavirus-information-for-the-public


 

Children’s Mental Health  

We are celebrating positive mental health and ways to promote mental health on Friday 14th 

February. We are having a mufti day - wearing bright coloured clothes to highlight ways of 

thinking positive thoughts and supporting positive mental health in school. We want to share our love on 

Valentine’s day! Year Two have invited their parents into school in the afternoon for a coffee and a cake. The 

children will be busy in the morning preparing for the afternoon events.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Cransley Hospice 

We did an amazing job raising over £840 for Cransley Hospice at Christmas with our Reindeer Run. We were 

so blown away by the fantastic response that we wanted to do more for this important local charity. Mrs 

Hennessey, our Senior Administrator, has got a place in the London Landmarks Half Marathon and she will run 

for Cransley Hospice. We want to raise a further £350 for Cransley and support Mrs Hennessey, who 

will be doing all the hard work for us! We will be having a sporty mufti day on 27th March to help raise 

some funds.   

If you would like to find out more about the event, please follow the link. https://www.llhm.co.uk/     

https://www.llhm.co.uk/

